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MINUTES ANNUAL ELECTOR MEETING:  APRIL 12, 2005 
 

The chairman noted that this was a duly called meeting in accordance with the Wisconsin Open Meeting 
Law. 
 
Board members present:  Wendt, Ritter, Christensen, Nimz, Schuettner, Martens. 
 
There were 22 qualified voters present. 
 
Mr. Wendt swore in the newly elected constable Dennis Nagel, the treasurer Valerie Schuettner, 
supervisor #3 Peggy Nimz, and clerk Tom Martens. 
 
Mr. Wendt read from Chapter 60 of the Wisconsin Statutes informing the people present what could be 
discussed and acted upon at this meeting. 
 
Mr. Wendt asked if there were any questions concerning the 2004 Financial Statement.  Rosalie Sherwin 
asked where the money from the garbage bag account was spent. 
 
Frank Schmeling stated that he had a safety concern along Seminole Trail in Indian Woods.  He brought 
in a small container of water that smelled of gasoline.  It seemed as though the water was coming from a 
neighbor’s yard where a refrigerated trailer was parked.  Mr. Wendt referred the matter to Todd Wiese, 
chairman of the Planning & Zoning Committee.  Mr. Wiese said that he would be contacting Mr. 
Schmeling as soon as possible. 
 
Carolyn Ritter also had a safety concern about the condition of South Bay Road and other town roads 
this winter.  Ms. Ritter explained that she and several other people had gone off of the road during the 
winter.  Mr. Wendt explained that with the thaw in February, ruts formed on most of the roads.  Once 
those ruts froze again, the town plows could not move them.  Ms. Ritter asked that more sand be used.  
Mr. Wendt explained that sand would not really help with the ruts.  Salt would work, but the town 
cannot use more than a 10% salt to sand mix.   
 
Rosalie Sherwin asked that the town put up more Christmas decorations.  Ms. Sherwin noted how the 
bridge in Minocqua looked at Christmas time.  Mr. Wendt again explained since all we have are utility 
poles and not nicely spaced bridge lighting, we would not get the same effect. 
 
There were no more questions from the floor.  Mr. Wendt adjourned the meeting at 7:25 P.M. 
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